
HUME TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING 

 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 17, 2014 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Jim Roland at 7:00 p.m.  Members present, 

Craig, Roland, Meagher, Ruth, and Mazure 

 

Motion by Alice Craig, supported by Sam Meagher to approve minutes of 10-20-14 

meeting.  Motion carried. 

 

Treasurer’s report accepted as written. 

 

9-30-14 

Port Austin State Bank (General Checking)                     $        519.19  

Port Austin State Bank (General Savings)                        $ 152,317.56   

Port Austin State Bank (Trash Savings)                           $    22,640.14 

Port Austin State Bank (Tax Savings)                              $      4,656.26    

 

Independent Bank (Tax Checking)                                    $        103.02 

Independent Bank (Road Savings)                                     $   26,133.12 

Independent Bank (Fire Savings)                                       $     8,873.88  

 

Motion by Mike Ruth, supported by Sam Meagher to pay accounts payable totaling 

$16,719.24.  Motion carried. 

 

Fire & Road Mileage Renewal Form L-4029 was filed on 8-12-14.  No further action will 

be taken. 

 

Lieutenant Wisenbaugh from the Huron County Sheriff  Department gave a report on the 

number of incidents they took care of for 2013 and did some comparisons to 2014, so far 

the complaints are down and so are the fatal crashes.  Drugs still are a big problem with 

the meth labs and controlled substance delivery.  We were urged to slow down because 

the deer are on the move. 

 

FOIA Resolution was tabled until December 2014 meeting because the copy of the 

resolution was not very legible, Jim’s copy was very light. 

 

We received a questionnaire from Brad Strozeski seeking the job for mowing the 

cemetery and township hall lawns for the 2015 season.  Board decided to table this until 

the March 2015 board meeting to make a decision. 

 

Motion by Theresa Mazure, supported by Alice Craig, to set the BOR date for 12-9-14.  

Motion carried. 



 

We received a notice from Jerry Prich that our Web Site Domain is expiring in December 

2014 for a price of around $165.00 for 2 years.  We tabled this until December 2014 so 

we can get a firm price from Jerry. 

 

Structure fire responsibility; there was discussion that if someone does not call the fire 

department to get a burn permit and there is a need for the fire department to put out their 

fire, the resident should be held liable for the fire run.  We have tabled this discussion 

until the December 2014 meeting so the board members can think about this. 

 

Motion by Theresa Mazure, supported by Alice Craig to adjourn meeting at 7:50 p.m.  

Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Theresa Mazure, Clerk 


